## REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING JUNE 8, 1995

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, June 8, 1995, 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag, followed by a moment of silence for Mr. Fred Duckworth who served as a member of the Planning Commission who passed away earlier in the week.

The minutes were read and approved from the May 11, 1995 meeting.

Police Chief Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the general fund bills. Motion Carried.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the sewer fund bills. Motion Carried.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the tax refunds. Motion Carried.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to approve the Mike Debelak subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of review items given by the Lawrence County Planning Commission. Motion Carried.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to adopt Resolution: 4-1995; Shenango Township Police Department Policy and Procedure Manual. Motion Carried.

Public Comment:

Mr. John Fiacco asked if all people applying for the position for Secretary/Treasurer were interviewed. Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that not everyone who submitted a resume was given an interview and that only one applicant was totally qualified for the position. Mr. Fiacco also requested that there be some kind of departmental report from the Sewer Department.

Mr. Bill Alexander asked what the cost was to cut the grass at the municipal building and why it is not done by a township employee. Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that it would be cost prohibitive for a township employee to cut the grass due to the amount of time it would take on the township tractor which is equipped with a 36 inch mowing deck. Mr. Alexander also stated stones need to be reset at the cross roads on Old Pittsburgh Road and Savannah Gardner.

Mr. Larry Denny asked if the culvert pipe on Reno Lane could be checked and if the #9 stone was state approved. Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that all the stone used must be state approved.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to adjourn. Motion Carried.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary/Treasurer

Bind Tan